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REPORT OF SUBCOMMITTEE ON REVIEW OF THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY RULES TO MEETING OF RULES COMMITTEE ON 22 FEBRUARY 2013



BACKGROUND

In December 2012, the Speaker of the National Assembly, as Chairperson of the Rules Committee, wrote to the chairperson of the Subcommittee on Review of the National Assembly Rules, Adv T M Masutha, informing the Subcommittee that he had been directed by the Constitutional Court to submit a report to the Registrar of that Court by 28 March 2013 on the progress in making appropriate provision for motions of no confidence in the Rules of the National Assembly.
The judgment of Mr Justice J Davis, delivered on 22 November 2012 in the case of Leader of the Opposition v Speaker of the National Assembly and Chief Whip of the ANC, was also referred to the Subcommittee.

In his letter, the Speaker pointed out that Mr Justice Davis, in his judgment, had raised a number of issues that have a bearing on the Rules of the House and the report required by the Court. He asked the Subcommittee to consider the matter and report on its deliberations at the first meeting of the Rules Committee in 2013.
SUBCOMMITTEE PROCESS

The Subcommittee met on 1 February and 12 February 2013. The following were some of the issues considered by the Subcommittee:

· Who may move a motion of no confidence?
· Is the right to have a motion of no confidence debated unfettered or can it be limited, eg in terms of frequency?

· What motions required by the Constitution ought to be covered in the Rules?

· Who schedules such motions?

· Composition of, and decision-making in, the NA Programme Committee (not for inclusion in the Speaker’s report to the Constitutional Court)

At the first meeting, members of the different parties were given an opportunity to present their viewpoints on the questions that had been raised. Following the meeting, the proposals were captured in a discussion document that contained the various options put forward by members.

At the second meeting of the Subcommittee, members proceeded to deliberate on the various options contained in the discussion document and suggesting further changes.

RECOMMENDATION

It was agreed that since unanimity could not be reached on some of the proposals, the Subcommittee would report the various options to the Rules Committee. 

It was also agreed that the secretariat would document the various options put forward, together with supporting draft rules, for consideration by political parties in order to enable the Rules Committee to consider the matter at its meeting on 22 February 2013. 
The options are contained in Annexure “A” to this report and are hereby presented to the Rules Committee for consideration.

_________________

Adv T M Masutha MP

Chairperson: Subcommittee on Review of the Assembly Rules

20 February 2013
1

